A meeting of the Boston City Council was held on February 10, 2025 at 6:30PM. Present at said meeting were the following persons: Mayor Danny Groover, Mitch Brown, Robbie West, Lavone Shiver, Lawanda Jackson, Attorney Kyle Swann, Public Works Director Clint Walker, Chief Charles Pettus(via phone), Amanda Maxwell, Ann McCrickard, Logan Smith, Ashlund Edwards, Lori Terrell, Beth Sweeny and Lori Huddleston.

The meeting was opened by Mayor Groover followed by the invocation by Mr. Shiver.

Mr. Shiver motioned to approve minutes of the January 13,2025 meeting. Mr. West seconded the motion. All in favor- Shiver, West, Brown and Jackson.

Logan Smith gave the Tourism Report.

Ann McCrickard and Amanda Maxwell were present on behalf of Boston Community Club and stated the Club would no longer be sponsoring the Boston Mini-Marathon and would gift the City all rights and privileges associated with the festival, the pageant, float and shelter. (See attached)

Clint Walker gave the Public Works Report and update on Well rehab and proposed street paving.

Mr. West motioned to spend up to \$4000.00 to be paid out of Splost for updates to the Community Center per proposal submitted by BAES. Mr. Brown seconded the motion. All in favor- West, Brown, Jackson and Shiver.

Mr. Brown motioned to ratify the FLOST agreement. Mr. West seconded the motion. All in favor- Brown, West, Jackson and Shiver.

Ms. Jackson motioned to declare the Dodge Truck and Hummer as surplus equipment. Mr. Shiver seconded the motion. All in favor- Jackson, Shiver, West and Brown.

Mr. Brown motioned to appoint Brown and McDaniel as City Auditor. Mr. Shiver seconded the motion. All in favor-Brown, Shiver, Jackson and West.

Mr. Brown motioned to change City Tax Due Date to November 15. Mr. Shiver seconded the motion. All in favor-Brown, Shiver, Jackson and West.

Mr. Brown motioned to adjourn. Ms. Jackson seconded the motion. All in favor- Brown, Jackson, Shiver and West.



DATE: February 10, 2025

TO: Mayor and City Councilmembers, City of Boston

FROM: Boston Community Club

RE: Boston (GA) Mini-Marathon and Festival

After much consideration, the members of Boston Community Club decided at our January meeting to change the focus of our organization to include more community outreach projects. As a result, we also voted as follows:

- Effective immediately, Boston Community Club will no longer host the Boston (GA) Mini-Marathon and Festival.
- 2. Boston Community Club gifts the City of Boston the rights and privileges associated with Boston (GA) Mini-Marathon and Festival logo.
- Boston Community Club previously advised the City of Boston in 2024 that we will no longer host the Miss Boston Pageant and offered to make the records for that event available to the City of Boston.
- Boston Community Club gifts to the City of Boston the pageant float and the shelter where it is housed on City property.
- Boston Community Club requests a copy of this letter to be included in the minutes of this meeting for February 2025.

As a reminder, Boston Community Club will continue to meet on the Third Thursday of each month at 7 PM in the Boston Carnegie Library. Membership is free and open to all citizens in the Boston community.

Sincerely,

BOSTON COMMUNITY CLUB

Amanda Maxwell, President Hannah Evans, Vice President Ann McCrickard, Treasurer Christine Welsh, Secretary